
Report of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board to the Council meeting of 7 June 2007 

8. BOARD MEMBERS’ INFORMATION EXCHANGE 
 
 Members commented on the following matters: 
 
 ● Rapaki – damage to and replacement of bus shelter. 
 ● Corsair Bay Advisory Committee – report given of recent meeting. 
 ● Project Port Lyttelton – report given of recent meeting including visioning project involving 

harbour basin groups and of safety concerns for pedestrians regarding the Oxford Street 
pedestrian crossing outside the Lyttelton Main School and usage particularly on market day. 
Members did note however that proposed improvements to this facility as approved by the 
Board, were currently the subject of consultation with the local community. 

 ● Board Chairs and Staff Forum – report given of recent meeting. 
 ● Banks Peninsula landscape study – report given of a very well attended recent public meeting at 

Diamond Harbour. 
 ● Banks Peninsula/Selwyn District Council Road Safety Committee – final meeting to be held on 

19 April 2007 and a need noted for the Board to be advised of the new replacement 
arrangements via a Board seminar in due course. 

 ● Residents Groups Annual General Meetings – a number of the local residents associations had 
held their AGM’s with others to occur in the near future. 

 ● Fire ban – revised arrangements now in place to allow for exemptions to be applied for from the 
Bylaw for Banks  residential areas up until 31 October 2007. 

 ● Council’s Draft Annual Plan – a submission from the Board will be made. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


